
BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 

11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, February 25, 2019 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees work session to order at 7:31 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

The following Trustees were present: 

  Joseph Budzyn  

Debbie Engler  

Jillian Hersted 

George Metanias  

Jim Richmond 

Joseph Siwinski   

  

Also present were:   Clerk Melissa Martini; Village Administrator John Tomasoski; 

Finance Director Barb Damron;  Assistant Village Administrator Kirk Zoellner; Police 

Chief Steve Vaccaro; Community/Economic Development Director Alan Zordan; 

Building and Planning Director Matt Ziska; Public Works Director Lou Tiberi; Civil 

Engineer Dan Peloquin; and Village Attorney Carl Buck. 

  

11535 Francis Road 

Building and Planning Director Matt Ziska presented this topic. 
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Discussion: The consensus of the Board was in favor of the annexation and directed the 

petition to the Planning Commission for a formal public hearing. Mayor Fleischer wanted 

a clause in the annexation agreement that the antenna and second shed be removed when 

Mr. Vogel moves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February 25, 2018 

Work Session  

Page 3 of 8 

 

FY 20 Budget  
Public Works Director Lou Tiberi presented the FY 20 fleet schedule discussion and 

power point presentation. 
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Discussion: 

Trustee Budzyn asked some general questions about the age of the skidsteer loader and 

the possibility of fixing it rather than replacing it. Public Works Director Tiberi 

responded that the skid steer was 20 years old and needs a new electric dash control 

panel, new fuel injectors and replacement tires, which would cost approximately $13,500. 

Trustee Budzyn also had some questions about the wiring and set-up of the police 

vehicles. Chief Vaccaro went through the slides below showing the detail of the wiring 

and set up for clarification. The consensus of the Board was to move forward with 
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budgeting to replace the vehicles recommended in the presentation for the FY 2020 

budget. 

 

  
 

 
 

Trustee Metanias reported on the meeting with the Holiday Inn Express ownership that 

was conducted earlier that day. He summarized the certain improvements and their 

completion dates. 

 

There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 

Fleischer adjourned the work session at 8:30 p.m. 


